
 
Lyon County School District 

Board Memo 
 
 
Date:   September 23, 2025 
 
To:   Board of School Trustees  
 
From:   Tim Logan, Superintendent  
 
Re:   Filling Vacancy in School Board District VI in Dayton  
 
 
 
Recommendation  
That the Board of Trustees direct district administration to begin the process of appointing an individual to fill 
the vacancy in Lyon County School Board District VI, Dayton per NRS 386.270 and LCSD Board Policies BBC 
and BBE. 
 
Background Information  
Trustee Bridget Peterson has provided a resignation notice effective September 1, 2025.  As a result, and per 
LCSD policies BBC and BBE along with NRS 386.270 the remaining board of trustees can appoint another 
individual who lives in District VI in Dayton to fill this vacancy until the next election.   
 
Typically, the vacant position is advertised in the newspaper and through other media outlets for a period of two 
weeks.  During this time, district administration may accept requests from interested individuals wishing to serve 
as the school trustee for District VI.  Candidates may then be interviewed during the next regular open public 
meeting of school trustees or at a later meeting at the discretion of the Board President.  The next regular meeting 
of school trustees is scheduled for Tuesday, October 28, 2025 at the PLC in Silver Springs.  This is the opportunity 
for the remaining trustees to direct district administration to start this process so that interviews can take place as 
soon as possible.   
 
Budget Considerations  
None   
 
Discussed at Previous Meeting 
No 
 
Attachment(s) 
BBC-Board Member Resignation 
BBE-Board Vacancies 
NRS 386.270 School Board Vacancies 
LCSD School Board Trustee District Boundary Map 
 


